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In January 2019 we continued with another 
program on what has become one of the Roots 
Users Group’s (RUG) unspoken themes over the 
last year or so: various ways to share information 
from our genealogy databases.  Jerry Bryan (who 
gave us a look at RootsMagic in March 2018) 
returned with a session about creating a website 
from a RootsMagic project using John Cardinal’s 
GedSite program. Because GedSite uses gedcom 
files, the information Jerry shared is pertinent to 
TMG users who migrated to other programs 
after WhollyGenes ceased support for TMG four 
years ago but are still seeking to build a 
SecondSite-like website. His fresh look at 
GedSite, through the eyes of a non-TMG-user, 
highlighted features SecondSite users may have 
forgotten about, too, and SecondSite includes 
the GedSite features discussed by Jerry. 
(SecondSite remains the program of choice for 
TMG users as it was especially designed to take 
advantage of TMG’s many unique features.) 
Unfortunately, due to the weather, Jerry could 
not join us from Knoxville, Tennessee in person, 
but he did an excellent job via join.me and the 
Q&A was more interactive after we got the 
audience to mute their microphones and 
unmute them only for specific questions or 
exchanges with Jerry. 
 
The second program in January was by Clyde 
Roby, RUG’s Treasurer, Webmaster, and the 

driving force behind our group’s responses to 
queries members submit to 
RUGHELP@rootsusers.org. Clyde gave another 
presentation sharing questions sent to RUG and 
other tips as well. As always, Clyde’s Tips were 
informative and useful. 
 
At our next meeting in April, we will continue 
with the theme of sharing information from 
TMG. On April 13, 2019, Terry Reigel will join us 
in person in McLean for a double program: Tips 
on Using Gedcom Publisher, another John 
Cardinal program. (Remember, in October 2018 
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